Hardin County Board of Education
c/o Mrs. Teresa Morgan, Superintendent

Hardin County Schools

65 W.A Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY 42701

May 31, 2018
Mrs. Morgan and Members of the Board:


The 2017-2018 Radcliff Elementary Site Based Decision Making Council has been focused on student achievement.

The 2017-2018 Council was made up of the following individuals:

Chris Corder

Principal/Chairperson

Carly Crews

Teacher

Shanna Skaggs

Teacher

Gina Stinebruner
Teacher

Gail Siler

Parent

Natasha Thomas
Parent

SBDM Council Annual Report:

A.  Subcommittees and Membership:

Curriculum Committee: Members: Grace Jeffries, Leanna Larkin, Jade Nazir, and Joanie Cottrell.   This committee worked on policies, textbook adoption, and curriculum pacing guide revision, scheduling events, KSI, and daily schedule.  This committee also took a very in depth look at our writing plan for the school and made several suggestions that we will look to implement for the 2018-2019 school year.
School Relations Committee: Shandis Rose, Shanna Skaggs, Kayla Osborne, Meredith Howell, and Joanie Cottrell.   This committee worked to plan luncheons for end of the year teacher celebrations.  This committee also planned several faculty events throughout the school year.
Instruction Committee: Kara Atwell, Kassie Harney, Kristen Henriksen, Georgia Karr, Lory Padilla, Lizzie Shepherd.  This committee worked on policies (professional development and instructional practices).  This committee also worked on the school schedule and calendar.  This committee also looked at Kagan Strategies and shared with PLC’s.

PBIS Committee: Ally Trombley, Casey Goodman, Jade Nazir, Lindsey Daugherty, Brooke Pennington, Wayne Dummitt, Callie Skaggs, Michelle Hudson.  This committee met to review behavior data and discuss strategies to improve behavior at Radcliff Elementary.   This committee also planned end of quarter behavior celebrations.
B.  Areas  the Council Chose to Address

The following is a list of activities accomplished by the council during the 2017-2018 school year.
1. Summer Jump Start ESS program to target 1st and 2nd graders in the areas of Reading and Math.  MAP data was used to identify these students and track progress.  KSI Interventionist was in charge of this program.
2. Focused on improving student instruction by Principal conducting walkthroughs and providing teacher feedback in a timely manner.

3. Celebrated MAP testing success for those students making projected growth for the testing session.  Celebrations were held in September, January and May.
4. Common Assessments were given every 2 weeks beginning in December to simulate KPREP procedures.  Rewards were given to those students who met benchmarks.

C.  Success Stories

We continued to implement PBIS (Positive Behavior and Support).
Spring District Elementary MAP Reports show that our 5th grade students had the 2nd highest MAP growth in the district in the area of Math for the 2017-2018 school year.  This report also showed 1st  Grade Reading had the 2nd most students meeting their projected growth in the district.
2017-2018 Radcliff Elementary 

Fundraising Report

1.  Picture Sales- approximately $1719-funds were used to purchase supplies and fund a portion of Maker Space Supplies for our Library/Media Center.

2. Paragon School wide fundraiser in fall of 2016 raised approximately $2700. These monies will be used to purchase school supplies for the 2018-2019 school-year.

